ARCTIC “56” COLLECTORS

Annual Christmas Party

December 13, 2003

The annual Christmas Party for the Arctic “56” Collectors was held at the new home of Lynnette and Jeff Walker at 2:00 pm on December 13, 2003.  In attendance were our host and hostess and their two children, Dane and Faith.  Also in attendance were President Sean Monico, Vice President Shannon Jones, Treasurer Kathy Lawson, Shirley Raiford,  Pat Gordon, Peg and Whiz Wierzbicki, Bev Sinnet, Susie Hall and Rosemary Slisz.

A short business meeting took place while everyone was partaking of all the good food supplied by those in attendance.  

The Board will meet on January 13th at 6pm at Sean’s house.  Sean announced the Club had received $1300 worth of merchandise from Dept. 56 for the Providence display.   Received were buildings, ski slope, trees and snow.  To show our Club’s appreciation Sean sent a copy of our Reception movie, pictures of the club setting up the display and a thank you gift of Alaska Wildberry Products to Melinda Seegers of Dept. 56.  There is a possibility that the Club will be featured in the NCC Newsletter and the Dept. 56 magazine. Also discussed was the new lighting that Dept. 56 is putting in some of the new houses.  The lights must be replaced with the same type of fixture or the piece will be damaged permanently, i.e. the Fish House from (what village), Windup House from North Pole are two of the pieces mentioned.   Rosemary mentioned the Chicago Gathering, which some members of the club are planning to attend. Bev Sinnet forgot her party invitations so she stood on a chair (she’s short) and recited her poem, which was her invitation, the party to be held December 19th at 7pm at her home on Highland Road in Eagle River.    

The Club volunteered at the KAKM fundraiser and raised $10,000 on December 3, 2003 from 6pm until 10pm.  A good time was had by volunteers Sean Monico, Shannon Jones, Linda Teninty, Dale-ann Hosack and neighbor          , BethAnn Culhane, Peg, Whiz and Ana Wierzbicki, Rosemary Slisz, Bell’s employee                                                                .  The group decided it was something they would be interested in doing again.

January 17th will be our annual Tour of Homes; we will be visiting the homes of Bethanne Culhane, Susie Hall and Sean Monico.  The tour will start at Sean’s at 10am.  

January 31st will be a regular business meeting, location to be decided. Check the website. The discussion at the meeting will be the Providence display and the decorations for the Friends of the Library luncheon.  February 5th club members will meet at Sean’s to do the prep for the luncheon.  February 6th club members will meet at the Hilton Hotel to do the setup of the decorations and silent auction.  All club members are requested to help with the prep and setup for the luncheon.  Shannon gave an explanation about the Friends of the Library and their goals.  “Friends” is a group of volunteers who advise/support the Library and the luncheon is their main fundraiser of the year.  Tickets are $50 each and may be obtained from Shannon.

February 14th is the scheduled tear down or changing of the display at Providence.  The Club is hoping to put a winter scene in the display case instead of removing the display cabinet; Sean will be talking to Pam Sauers of Providence.  

March 20th will be a regular meeting, location to be announced.  Check the website.

After all this the real business of the Christmas Party started the CHINESE AUCTION.  Peg lost three gifts but Whiz managed to get back the one she really wanted.  Sean lost three boxes so on his third try he decided to try a gift bag in hopes of keeping it.  Pat Gordon was number one so she stole Rosemary’s gift as the last exchange.  Fun was held by all and there was a lot of laughing and joking going on.  To add to excitement some members brought some pieces for a SILENT AUCTION.  There was some competitive bidding going on between members for a Dept. 56 silver pitcher, Christmas fences, German ornament, SV nativity, CIC fire station and a Night Before Christmas Ornament.  The proceeds of             went into the club treasury.

A good time was held by all.

Submitted by Rosemary Slisz

For Secretary Dale-ann Hosack

